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Parents’ Meetings 4th-7th December 
This week we are holding our Parents’ Meetings. They are a very important part of 

our school calendar as they give all parents a chance to meet with the class teacher 

and find out how their child is doing in class. It is also a great opportunity to ask 
any questions about what the children are learning in school. Thank you to the 

parents who have already made appointments. If you have not already done so, 

please sign up for an appointment with the office as times are limited. This is a 

very busy week for teachers so please make sure you arrive promptly for your ap-

pointment to avoid having to wait or causing other parents to wait longer than 
necessary.  

Christmas Concert 9am, 15th December 
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1B enjoyed making 
something new out of 
old plastic bottles. 
They made rockets, 
robots and some inter-
esting creatures. 

The children have been busy practising for our Christmas Concert this year. We 
will be sending out invitations next week so please look out for these in your 
child’s folder. We are looking forward to welcoming you to the performance and 
the children are already excited about performing on the stage. 

Testing Week 

The children have worked very hard over the past term and this was confirmed 
during our testing week. The students have done so well in this round of tests with 
many surprising their teachers at how well they did. You will be able to discuss 
your child’s results at parents meeting. 
The results of the tests have been published in the reports sent out on Monday. 
We have now moved to standardised scoring which is in line with the UK  testing 
system. With each report, you should also have received a guide to understanding 
this which explains the score your child received. 
Thank you to all the parents who made sure their child was in school on time dur-
ing this very important week of school. 

2A learned how to make 
different kinds of hinges 
in Topics. They used this 
knowledge to make a 
model dragon!  



Book donation to Grace House 
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Star of the Month 
We would like to welcome parents to our next Star of the Month assemblies at 8am on: 

Tuesday 6th February - Nursery-Year 1 (R2B performing) 
Wednesday 7th February - Year 2-Year 6 (4A performing) 

The children are very excited about their performances and have been practising hard. 

On Wednesday 29th November, students from ISSR 
took part in a football tournament against Hope In-
ternational School at Chun Lung Sports Centre.  
ISSR entered a total of 3 teams into the tournament, 
consisting of both boys and girls from years 2-6. 
All 3 teams were very successful and showed great 
effort, determination and teamwork when competing, 
and great respect to their opponents on and off the 
pitch. 

Football Tournament 

Afternoon Day Care 
for Reception 1 and 
Nursery has started. 
If you are interested, 
please see the office 

for information. 

Remember to bring a healthy snack to school 

The school will be closed from  
Friday 15th December and will reopen on Monday 8th January. 

We hope you enjoy the festivities! 

5A have been enjoying their new PE 
topic, Handball. All classes in the 
school have now moved onto learning 

about this sport 

4A enjoyed their trip to ACCB this 
month to learn about the different 
species of animals and their habitats 

On 1st December the School Council brought our 
donated books to Grace House Community Centre’s 
library. The children loved the books and were fasci-
nated by the book marks we had made for them. 
Thank you to everyone who sent in their old books. 
We know it will make a huge difference to the chil-
dren who attend this school. 

Congratulations to Mr Peter 

Congratulations to Mr Peter Greener who is the new Principal of our High School. We already know Peter as 
he has been working at the High School since August as our History and Geography Teacher. We wish him 
all the best and know he will continue our drive to keep moving ISSR forward. Congratulations from every-
one at Primary School. 


